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AGENDA

Allotment Forum Meeting
6.30pm, Wednesday, 17 September 2014
Patcham Community Centre

· 6.30-7.15pm – Surgery: Individual / Personal issues
In attendance
Allotment Federation:

Emily Gardiner – Chairperson

Allan Brown – Secretary

Mark Carroll – Publicity Officer

Steve Lucas – Plot Liaison Officer

Anne Glow – Committee Member

Giuseppina Salamone – Committee Member

Maureen Winder – Committee member

Site Representatives:

Josephina, Maureen & Richard – Moulsecoomb
Andrew Amos – Roedale Valley
Peter Burrows – Tenantry Down
Charlie Coverdale – Patcham Court
David Medhurst – Hogs Plat

John Low – Hildesland

Gerry Neville – Coldean

Ray Wilton – Keston

Naomi Marks – Thomson Road

Ron N. – Racehill Farm

Kay Armstrong – St Marks

Jane Hawkins – Craven Vale

Jeff Woods – Ovingdean
BHCC:
David Cooper – Operations Manager, City Parks
Lizzie Dean – Councillor

Plot holders.

· Apologies for absence

Caroline Lucas – MP

Hannes Froehlich – Treasurer

· Site Representatives apologies for absence

Jude Stevens & Tina Huggins – North Nevill

Steve Miller – Eastbrook

Mike Vallier – Keston

Ted Chapman – St. Louie Home
Granville Wilcock - Horsdean
Jacob Nowinski – Whitehawk

· Welcome

· URBAN FRINGE ASSESSMENT / CITY PLAN

EG gave a brief summary of where we’re at with regards the Brighton & Hove Urban Fringe Assessment/ City Plan.

Council obligated to provide sufficient land for future housing plans. Original assessment rejected, so for revised assessment the Govt’s Planning inspector ruled that all Urban Fringe sites (including allotments) had to be assessed re future development.

The revised city plan has to go through central gvt for approval. If the plan is rejected, this is a worst case scenario, as the local council then loses control of it’s own housing  policy.

As far as allotments go, Craven Vale and Mile Oak have been ear-marked as possible sites for development. As alternative sites will be provided the argument needs to predicated on the reasons why these particular sites are not suitable for housing development, as opposed to arguments about loss of allotment land etc. 

The link provided on the BHAF website is the best route for finding the full ‘Urban Fringe Assessment’ document. In addition we have a joint statement on the website from BHAF and The Food Partnership.

Jane Hawkins spoke to the floor about the ‘UFA’ and informed us that on the 16th October the Policy and Resources Committee will vote on Part One of the City Plan – which is the broad overview. ‘Save Craven Vale Allotments’, the B&H Wildlife Forum and ‘Friends of the Earth’ attended the previous meeting of P&R Cttee in July where a decision on adopting the Urban Fringe Assessment was deferred, due in part to Councillors receiving high volume of adverse mail re factual mistakes in it.

Part Two will give us 2 years in which to debate the merits or lack of for the ‘UFA’.

The alternative site ear-marked for Craven Vale is Statutory Access Land (CRoW 2000, ‘Right to Roam) land, so couldn’t be fenced off as open access is required for walkers etc.

Lizzie Dean spoke briefly in response to emails that she’s received via the BHAF newsletter publicising her email address. Her big concern is that if the ‘UFA’ is rejected, then the gvt gains control over Brighton & Hove’s future planning.

It’s not a foregone conclusion that all the earmarked land will be developed. Any proposed developments will have to go through full planning.

KT mentioned the ‘Infrastructure Bill’ that is currently going through Parliament, which may radically change the nature of planning.
· WORKING GROUPS

· Rules Revision

· Site Reps

EG asked for volunteers to sign up to help with the two working groups. The BHAF will match the funds allocated from the BHCC to hire facilitators to organise and facilitate the two groups.
· SITE REP ELECTIONS
In the B&H Allotment Strategy it was agreed that all sites would elect their site reps.

Currently the following allotment sites are without site reps.

Manton Road

Waverley Crescent

Larkhill 
Falmer Court 
· SITE SECURITY
The BHOGG plot at the Weald had a table and bench stolen. Coldean has recently had some serious vandalism on site. They’ve tried ringing the ‘Allotment watch’ number and get in touch with the PCSO – but on the poster there is just an email address and no direct telephone number.

DC said that some PCSO do regular rounds, but these are always being moved around. He said that if any site reps are experiencing problems he can help put them in touch with their PCSO.

Racehill were given some funds by the police as well as raising some of their own capital to invest in further security cameras.

SL and DC are due to meet with PC Funnell. 

EG enquired whether the police inform the allotment officer when there is a change of staff. DC said the turnover of PCSO’s is high, so no, he wasn’t kept updated of changes.
· COMPETITIONS - CITY IN BLOOM
Discussion at last Forum Meeting about what to do about the competitions. EG has met with City in Bloom and is proposing that we send out a survey to all plot holders and find out what type of competitions people would most like to enter.

GN requested that we encourage and nurture the childrens’ competitions.
· MAINTENANCE

· Maintenance report

(The last two maintenance reports were available for all present to look at.)

We formally minute that we all love and appreciate Bruce and Sam, our lovely Maintenance Crew.
· COMMUNICATIONS
· Non-internet users
DC  to inform us of which plot holders don’t have internet and how to best manage this. Notices sent to site reps to put up on site – gates or notice boards. 

· ALLOTMENT HISTORY
EG – idea for people that have stories or have knowledge of their sites. Interesting stories etc. It may be that we want to store something centrally at ‘The Keep’.
· AOB
Ron mentioned  that he’s given a key to the ambulance service and fire brigade for access to Racehill.

Wally, mentioned that LPG (gas) is stored in a number of sheds on site and ideally notices informing people of the fact should be displayed.

A plot holder at Keston enquired as to whether uncultivated plots on site were being dealt with. DC and AB dealt with query after the end of the meeting. 
Meeting ended 9.00pm
